Tunbridge Select Board Meeting October 13, 2020

Present: Gary Mullen, John O'Brien, Michael McPhetres, John Echeverria, Wendy Palthey

Meeting commenced 6:04pm

Road crew update:

John Smith is hauling from Tucker's in Randolph Center 3000 yds

Bridge at Darrow Drive complete- Guard rail was quoted at \$40/ft self-install or \$45/ft installed, town to will pay for installed. Question about billing and quality of work done by Hook's: They fixed the cement bubble for \$200

We only used 16 yds not 21yds, paid \$21,000. Questioned if town should be paying less. It was decided to write them a letter stating our thoughts on their work and our experience with them.

**Action**: Gary to ask Moriah to write up note to Hooks reflect Rodney thoughts on possibly not hiring them again.

Rodney says that the 10-wheeler will go to McLeod's for suspension work.

Rodney working with Rita Seto (TRORC) to get grant for Dickerman Hill earth slide. Will go with Rita's recommendation on how to properly fix the situation.

John Echeverria-

Update on public use of legal trails. It would be an ordinance issue. John E. wrote a proposed draft.

Need to check what neighboring towns have done with legal and non-legal trails.

**Action**: Gary to ask Jola to help Brenda asap with receipts for COVID grant reimbursement.

Meeting adjourned at 7pm